
 

 

 

August 7, 2021 

 

 
Editorial Board 
World Journal of Gastroenterology 
 
 
Dear Editor: 
 
I have reviewed the statistical methods used in the study titled “Evaluating the 
regulation of cell membrane transporter proteins (OATP1A4 and OATP4C1) and P-
glycoprotein (MDR1) in liver, kidney, and intestine in rats with obstructive 
cholestasis and its implication for digoxin clearance” led by Dr. Hua Liu. The 
analysis methods used are sound and the reporting of the results is correct.  
 
Please contact me by phone at 601-815-9780 or email at lzhang2@umc.edu if have 
questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Lei Zhang, PhD, MBA 
Professor of Biostatistics  
Associate Dean for Research and Scholarship  
University of Mississippi Medical Center 
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